Roush Performance Products, Inc.

28156 Plymouth Road, Suite Z Livonia, Michigan 48150



September 2006

DRAFT

Dear Roush Owner:

This notice is sent to you in accordance with the requirements of the National Traffic and Motor Vehicle Safety Act.

Roush Performance Products ("Roush") has decided that a defect which relates to motor vehicle safety exists in model year ("MY") 2005 Roush Stage 2, MY 2006 Roush Stages 2 and 3, and MY 2007 Roush Stage 2 altered Ford Mustang GT vehicles, which were modified by Roush to include a sport-tuned suspension. Our records indicate that you own one of the affected vehicles.

Roush has determined that the front anti-roll bar attachment bracket on the front strut can separate from the strut housing due to inconsistent welding. This failure may result in a clunking noise and/or poor handling in extreme cases or emergency maneuvers as well as possible tire side wall damage if the broken bracket contacts the tire, which may increase the risk of a crash.

To remedy this problem, your Ford dealer will replace both of the front struts on your vehicle and perform a front end alignment. This work will be performed free of charge to you. Please contact your Ford dealer at your earliest convenience in order to make an appointment to have your vehicle repaired. When you call, be prepared to provide your dealer with your name and Vehicle Identification Number. It is essential to make an appointment in advance for this work, so that your dealer can have the replacement kit available for this repair when you bring your car in. Please bring this notice with you when you bring your car to the dealer. We estimate that this repair will take approximately one business day.

If you no longer own this vehicle, please call Roush at (866)-307-6788 and provide us with the vehicle identification number (VIN) of the vehicle and the name and address of the current owner (if you know them) so we may contact him or her about this recall.

If you believe that Roush has failed or is unable to remedy the defect without charge within a reasonable time, please contact Roush at **(866)-307-6788**. You may also contact the Administrator, National Highway Traffic Safety Administration, 400 Seventh Street, S.W., Washington, D.C. 20590 or call the toll free Auto Safety Hotline at 1-888-327-4236 (TTY: 1-800-424-9153) or go to http://www.safercar.gov.

If you have leased this vehicle to another person, federal regulations require you to send a copy of this notice to your lessee by first-class mail within ten days of your receipt of this notice.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. We apologize for any inconvenience, but your safety is our priority.

Sincerely,

Joseph Thompson General Manager